



Information - Summer School 2025

Dear Parents, Dear Legal Guardians,

We would like to inform you that **Summer School** will be held again this year in the last two weeks of the summer holidays. **Summer School** is a successful learning and support programme that gives pupils of all ages the chance to revise and deepen their learning from the previous school year.

They can look forward to project-based lessons, in small groups of pupils from other classes and school levels; this also gives them the chance to make new friends.

Older pupils can also become 'Buddies'. This gives them the chance to find out more about the job of a teacher and to take part in a full programme at the University College of Teacher Education.

By giving your children the possibility of two extra weeks of high quality education, they will not only be well prepared for the next school year, but it is also support and relief for you as parents and guardians.

Summer School is free of charge to all pupils.

We invite you to register your child for Summer School.

You can register your child via the form given to you by the school. Please fill out this form and give it to your child's class teacher by the **28th of April 2025** at the latest.

Further details about registration can be found here: www.bmbwf.gv.at/sommerschule

On the registration form, you will be able to see if your child's school is a Summer School location or not. If not, it will tell you where Summer School is held in your area.

Here is some important information about **Summer School 2025**:

1. When is Summer School?

In the last two weeks of the summer holidays.

In Tyrol: 25th August until 05th September 2025

2. How can I register my child for Summer School?

You can get the registration form from your child's school. Please fill out the form and give it back to the class teacher by the **28**th of April **2025** at the latest.

3. Can I cancel my child's registration at Summer School at any time?

Summer School classes offer remedial support and are therefore subject to the rules of the Education Act.

Please bear in mind that we take great care in planning the best possible programme for your child and that cancellations at short notice cause a great deal of extra administrative work.

If you register your child for Summer School, they must attend for the whole two weeks.

4. Who teaches at Summer School?

Teachers and student teachers hold the lessons. Children are also supported by ,Buddies'.

5. How are lessons at Summer School organised?

- Lessons take place in small groups of 6 to a maximum of 15 children. Alternatively, a maximum of 10 children in a group with up to 3 children with special educational needs.
- Children of different ages and school levels can be taught in the same group.
- Lessons are project-based with a language-sensitive approach, and are offered in a range of subjects.
- Targeted support is given in the following subjects:
 - o German, maths and science for children in primary school.
 - o German, maths and English for children at lower secondary level.
 - German, maths, foreign languages and other subjects, depending on the school type, at upper secondary level.
- The aim is to provide individualised, targeted support to consolidate and develop skills.
- At upper secondary level, a course system is also possible. The students select one or more courses, depending on the type of school, (e.g. applied mathematics, drive technology and mechatronics, workshops, laboratory etc.).

Further details and answers to FAQs about **Summer School** can be found at this link: www.bmbwf.gv.at/sommerschule.